
United States Department of State

Washington, D.C. 20520

                    February 6, 2024
Case No. F-2014-09197

Via email:  eh@papersplease.org
Mr. Edward Hasbrouck

Dear Mr. Hasbrouck:

This is in response to your May 28, 2014, request, submitted under the Freedom 
of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552 to the Department of State (the 
Department) in which you requested:

Records/correspondence related to meeting with nongovernmental 
organizations in Geneva, Switzerland regarding U.S. implementation of the 
International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR).

The Department is undertaking a comprehensive effort to reduce its backlog of 
FOIA requests.  As part of that effort, we are writing to inquire whether 
circumstances have changed and you no longer wish to pursue your request 
because we have not received any communication from you in the last several 
years. If you still wish to pursue this request, please contact us by phone at (202) 
261-8484, by e-mail at FOIAAdvisement@state.gov, or by writing to the Office of 
Information Programs and Services, A/GIS/IPS/CR, U.S. Department of State, 
2201 C Street N.W., Suite B266 Washington, D.C. 20520-00008.  In your reply, 
please include the above case number and any updates needed to your email 
address, telephone number, or mailing address.  

If we do not receive a response from you within thirty (30) business days of the 
date of this letter, the Department will conclude you are no longer pursuing this 
request and administratively close your case and no further action will be taken.

Sincerely,

 Office of Information Programs and Services


